STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ARGENTINA AT THE 28TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(6 November 2017, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Argentina to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends Argentina for the legislative and normative frameworks undertaken in the area of human rights. Notable are amended laws on combating human trafficking; laws on exploitation of children; and laws protecting victims of gender-based violence.
3. We also note with appreciation Argentina’s efforts in addressing women’s rights, including the introduction of a quota of a minimum of 30% of women on electoral lists for legislative positions, and the gender and labour market bulletin containing indicators on the situation of women in the labour market. 
4. Notwithstanding the progress made, we note reports citing continued practice of child labour, persistent discrimination against minority groups, including people of African descent and the high unemployment among women.
5. Botswana therefore makes the following two recommendations: 
a) Strengthen efforts in the elimination of child labour, including enforcing legislation on the minimum age of work;
b) Step up of efforts aimed at increasing the employment of women in the formal sector, including ensuring equal pay to women in the labour market.
6. We wish Argentina a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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